
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON 

PROPOSAL FOR INCREASE AND IMPROVEMENT 

OF FACILITIES OF WATER DISTRICT NO. 2 

SERVING THE SCHELLER PARK AREA 

 

 

 Notice is hereby given that the Town Board of the Town of New Baltimore, Greene 

County, will meet at the Town Hall, 3809 County Route 51, Hannacroix, New York 12087, on the 

25th day of January, 2021, at six o’clock p.m. (6 p.m.), prevailing time, for the purpose of 

conducting a public hearing upon a proposal by said Town Board to pay the cost of a waterline 

replacement for Water District No. 2 pursuant to Section 202-b of the Town Law as hereinafter 

described, at which time and place said Town Board will meet to consider such proposition and 

hear all persons interested in the subject thereof and concerning the same.   

 

 The improvements proposed to be made consist of improvements to Water District No. 2 

as described in the Engineer’s Report prepared by Delaware Engineering, P.C. dated December 

30, 2020.  Such improvements include the costs for emergency and long-term repairs for the water 

main crossing beneath the Thruway between the Village of Coxsackie and Water District No. 2 

and serving Scheller Park, and including original furnishings, equipment, machinery and apparatus 

required therefor. 

 

 The maximum amount proposed to be expended for the improvements is $330,000. 

 

 The Engineer’s report describing such improvements is on file in the Town Clerk’s office 

for public inspection. 

 

 All interested persons are invited to attend with a limit of twelve (12) at a time due to 

COVID-19 restrictions.  Comments can also be emailed to the Town Clerk at 

clerk@townofnewbaltimore.org, or submitted in writing via the Town Clerk’s outdoor mailbox at 

Town Hall, or you may call the Clerk’s office at 518.756.6671, ext. 5, prior to 4:00 p.m. on January 

25, 2021. 

 

Dated:  Hannacroix, New York 

  January 11, 2021 

 

By Order of the Town Board  

of the Town of New Baltimore, 

New York  

      Barbara M. Finke     

      Town Clerk 

      Town of New Baltimore 
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